Minutes

Board of Directors Meeting

August 17, 2016
Attendees

Gary Pitts- RE

Barbara McClellan- Board Member 

Rod Simmons- Treasurer 

RJ Gordy- Board Member

Clint de-Witt- Board Member-on assignment
Daniel Burgoon- Board Member

Blake Tatum- Secretary 

Sherry Grantz- Region Administrator

1.
Call to Order, Approve Minutes.
Motion to approve minutes by Rod Simmons, second by RJ, carried
2

Liaison Reports  
Clint - Not present
Dan

Still working looking for a replacement for the Course Marshall Chief position.
Dan has been talking to several of the chiefs and he feels the Board needs to encourage the chiefs to renew their meetings amongst themselves. The purpose is to collaboratively come up with some suggestions and solutions to issues such as training, new volunteers, and succession plans.

Barbara - Nothing to report
RJ

Emergency crew
One of the wreckers backed into a gate pole

Meeting with HMSA, SCCA, SCRAMP - calling it the facilitators group regarding responsibilities at the Reunion
Blake
Grid - Karen Lamm needs 18” cones for track entry at Laguna
Trophies

Looking into new vendors to handle the trophies for next year.
Rod - Nothing to report

5.
Financial Report – Rod 

Year to date $6,491 loss
6.
Old Business
Stockton Solo site – Clint – Update
The Stockton Project continues to go on. Clint has met with an Attorney regarding the tax ramifications and those appear to be worked out. Other issues continue which include the amount of the loan and the length of time to pay the loan back.
7. New Business

Competent MS at Sonoma – Rod

Rod discussed the pros and cons regarding the Competent group running with us at the Laguna events. 
2017 schedule—started working on it

Season Finale-  we will continue to charge the single regional price due to the reduced running time.
Rod is in discussion with several semi-pro groups about having them buy track time at our events.
8.
Matters Arising

Housing of the scales
Gary will talk to Thunderhill about making a tech shed

We are going to rename the Sept. 24-25 the  “Oil Recycling Rocks Regional Championship Races”

Deanna Flanagan Majors request
Rod Simmons and RJ Gordy will explore the costs of having a majors event and see if it is feasible and will report back. 

9.   Next Meeting (Vic’s)
September 21, 2016 at Vic’s 

 10.
Adjourn 2:00 PM
